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PRINCIPAL’S PEN 
Dear parents/guardians 

Welcome back to everyone, with a particularly warm welcome to our new students and their families. I know you have all 

settled in well and are making some lovely new friends. We are so happy to have you here in our school. 

We’ve not only had new students start this term, we’ve also had three new staff members join us. Mrs Jill Maher and Ms 

Jessica McGuinness are both working as Education Assistants – Special Needs in our classes. Mrs Moira Tanner is our new 

Art teacher, replacing Mrs Bartlett whilst she is on long service leave. We welcome them to our staff and I’m sure they will 

enjoy working with our Creaney students. 

School Development Day – Health and Wellbeing 

Last Monday, our teachers spent the day with our Network schools (Halidon PS, Woodvale PS, North Woodvale PS and 

Woodvale Secondary College) looking at the Health and Wellbeing of our schools, including staff and students. Led by the 

presenter, Con Madden from The Learning Curve, we discussed many elements relating to brain development, encouraging 

kindness in children, growth mindsets and looking at wellbeing fitness for staff and students. In the evening, Con presented to 

a group of 40 parents from the various schools on topics including the above as well as having conversations with children and 

how to identify the risks of ‘over parenting’. Here are some tips to start conversations with your children: 

 What did you enjoy at school today? 

 What was good about today? 

 What new skills did you learn? 

 What challenges did you have in your learning today? 

 What do your friends do when they are not at school? 

 What strengths did you use today? Tell me how you used that strength? 

 What made you happy and laugh today? How did that make you feel? 

 What things were you grateful for this week? 

 Did you do anything kind for someone else today? If so, what was it? How did it make you feel? 

 

Why not give these a go? 

Changes to Parking 

You will have received a Dojo message and a letter home explaining about our new Kiss and Drive parking. 

As you know, we have had ongoing issues with parking in and around Creaney Primary School. As such, I have met with 

several members of the City of Joondalup to look at the issue, and information has been regularly included in our parent 

newsletters. Most of the issues relating to parking are as a result of our school community not following parking signs and we 

have had ongoing complaints about parents not using the Kiss and Drive section appropriately. After discussions with the 

School Board and P&C, we have decided to trial an extended Kiss and Drive at the front of the school. All bays from the staff 

car park west to Kingsley Drive will now be allocated as Kiss and Drive. This will mean parents are only allowed to drive through 

to drop off and pick up their children - no parking of any length of time will be permitted. This trial will begin next week and will 

be supervised by a staff member after school from 2:45-3:00pm. Parents wishing to use this area will be required to drive 

through from Creaney Drive, collect their child and drive off. Parents whose child is not ready for collection will need to proceed 

around the block. Children will wait on the path with the supervising staff member and proceed to their parent's car once it pulls 

up. 

This trial will go for three weeks, ending Friday 16 August, then, a final decision will be made regarding its success. 

Please support us by obeying the Kiss and Drive rules and understand that we are trying to respond to parent concerns around 

this issue. 

As always, please continue to follow the parking (and no parking) signs in and around our school. 

 

Bush Tucker Garden 

If you’re walking by B Block, you may notice that a new garden bed has been established at the back of the block. This is going 
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to be our Bush Tucker garden. Miss Baker was successful in getting a PALS grant, enabling us to complete this project. We 

will shortly be meeting with Indigenous representatives from our community to design the garden, which may be a work in 

progress for a little while, whilst we wait for the plants to grow. I am excited to see this garden develop over the next couple of 

years. 

World of Maths Incursion 

This week, we have a visit to our school by World of Maths. This incursion will be held on Wednesday 31 July and Thursday 1 

August and involve all students PP-Year 6. World of Maths runs a hands-on problem solving roadshow where children will 

work in groups to solve problems involving numbers, space, measurement, structure and working mathematically. I am sure 

our students will enjoy the incursion. 

P&C Day – Thank you 

Last Friday we held a special morning tea for our P&C members. The P&C form a crucial part of all schools 

as they are the main fundraising body and provide much needed funds for schools. Our P&C contribute 

toward paying an extra day for our School Chaplain, paying for the Kindy bags each year, run the canteen 

and are currently raising funds for improvements to our Hall. It was great to spend time with some of our 

members to say ‘thank you’.  

Assembly 

Please note that our next assembly, which was scheduled to take place on Friday 2 August, will be pushed back one week to 

Friday 9 August and presented by B6. There will be another assembly the following week, presented by A2. We apologise for 

any inconvenience caused to parents. 

 

Rachel Monamy 

Principal 

 

DEPUTY’S DIALOGUE 
PEAC Testing – Year 4 

GIFTED AND TALENTED: Primary Extension and Challenge (PEAC) 

The PEAC Program provides part time extension and enrichment for exceptionally able students in Years 5 and 6. Each year,  

Year 4 students sit an assessment at school to determine who, across WA, is eligible for this program based upon results. Our 

testing will be on Tuesday 6 August prior to recess in the library. The scores from the test will be used in the selection of 

students for PEAC courses and extension programs during 2019 and 2020 and also to inform educational provision in schools. 

If you have a child in Year 4 and wish to withdraw them from assessment, please let me know via Class Dojo. 

Hair tied back 

Please ensure your child’s hair is tied back or up if it is shoulder length or longer. This is a safety requirement for boys and 

girls. 

Attendance 

During Semester 1, we had an attendance rate of 93.9% across the school. Unfortunately, we have not met our school target 

of 96%.  It is important that we maintain acceptable attendance for each student (excluding sickness) to ensure their learning 

needs are met. Every day that students miss, puts pressure on them to catch up on missed learning and has a negative impact 

on the running of the class. As discussed in the media lately, there are a growing number of families taking students out of 

school to access cheaper holidays. This is discouraged by schools due to the catch up and loss of learning continuity for our 

students.  

 

 

Ms Kristy Harrison 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Attendance 

rate 

Kindy 94.7% 

Pre primary 93.5% 

Year 1 94.1% 

Year 2 92.9% 

Year 3 94.2% 

Year 4 94.1% 

Year 5  95.1% 

Year 6 93.6% 
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Book Week Activities 

It’s almost time for Book Week! This term, we will be holding several activities to celebrate this wonderful initiative. Our Book 

Fair will be held in Week 4 in our Library and Book Week will be celebrated in Week 6. 

 

This year’s theme for Book Week is  

 

“Reading is My Secret Power.” 

 
Here are some of our great Book Week activities: 

 

Tuesday 27 August:  Book Week dress up parade – 8:45am in the Hall 

Wednesday 28 August:              Library by Lamplight (involving Year 1,2 and 6 students) 

Every day in Week 6:  Guess the Book competition 

    Sponsor-a-book (run by our P&C) 

    Buddy activities 

 

The theme for our dress up parade is “Reading is my secret power”. We encourage students to bring in the book that their 

character is based on when they participate in the parade. We have put a list together to help get the ideas flowing: 

 

The Rainbow Fish- My secret power is friendship 

Elmer the Elephant -  My secret power is being an individual  

Gerald the Giraffe -  My secret power is resilience  

Flat Stanley -  My secret power is going on adventures  

Matilda-  My secret power is persistence  

Olga the Brolga - My secret power is being myself  

Harry Potter -  My secret power is flying with dragons  

Pippi Longstocking -  My secret power is being super-humanly strong  

Saucepan Man -  My secret power is visiting strange and magical lands  

Jack from Jack and the Beanstalk-  My secret power is taking advantage of opportunities 

Rowan of Rin – My secret power is overcoming obstacles 

 

It’s now time to think outside of the box and decide what your book character’s secret power 

is and where that character may take you as the reader!  

 

We can’t wait for Week 6! 

  

Miss Sansalone, Mrs Anderson, Mrs Graffin and Mrs Palmer  

English Curriculum Team  

 

 

 

FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Our annual Father’s Day breakfast will be held on Wednesday 28 August from 7:30am in the hall. 

More information will be sent home next week.  

 

Mrs Palmer 

Learning Support Coordinator 
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MUSIC NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LIBRARY LITERATURE 
Book Fair is coming to the Library in Week 4 of this term. 

The theme will be “Reading is my Secret Power”. 

Once again, I will be looking for volunteers to assist with sales before and after school. This will again be a cashless fair, so 

only credit and EFTPOS payments will be accepted.  

If you are able to help in the mornings or after school for 15 minutes or so during the Book Fair week, this would be greatly 

appreciated. 

A volunteer list will be available in the Library to add your details to, should you wish to help out. 

 

Mrs Sutton 

Library Officer 
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P&C NEWS 

P&C Meeting 

We will be holding our next P&C Meeting in a couple of weeks so please come and join 

us if you have some free time. We love meeting new people and hearing new ideas.  

Our meeting will take place in week 4 of term:   

Wednesday 14 August  

7:30 – 9.00pm 

School Staff meeting Room  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Canteen 

It’s a new term and in response to our canteen survey, we are now going to be trialling a new day –  MONDAY 

As of week 3 the canteen will now be open Monday, Tuesday – Thursday, Friday. 

We have a new look menu. Keep an eye out for it coming home this week. It will also be available on the school website or 

pick up a copy at the front office. 

Both the P&C and the canteen managers would like to thank you for your continued support. 

Volunteers are always welcome so if you would like to volunteer some of your time in the canteen, please let us know by 

emailing us at: pccreaney@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Week 

Book week is right around the corner and what better way to help promote literacy and support our school than a BOOK 

SPONSORSHIP FUNDRAISER!   

Would you like to sponsor a book and help grow our library collection?   

More information will be coming home with students next week so please keep a look out.   

 

Our Grill’d result – 2nd PLACE!!! 

 

Thank you to everyone that visited Grill’d in Whitfords in June and donated to our P&C campaign. 

 

We have awesome news to share! We came in 2nd place and have been awarded a $100 donation.  

 

I know that there were many excited kids putting in their bottle tops throughout June so please do share with them that they 

actively helped us to raise money towards our school hall. J 

A massive thank you to Grillôd for allowing us to use their Local Matters programme to receive this donation.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:pccreaney@gmail.com
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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
 

WK 
1 

July 

22 
 

School 
Development Day 
 

23 
SCHOOL BANKING 
IN THE LIBRARY – 
EVERY TUESDAY 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
2 

Aug 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

31 
World of maths 
incursion 
PP – Year 3 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

1 
World of maths 
incursion 
Year 4 - 6 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

2 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
3 
 
 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

6 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

7 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

8 
Year 3 Fire Safety 
Incursion 11:30am 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

9 
Beanie Day 
MND 
 
Assembly B6 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
4 
 

12 
 
Book Fair 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

14 
 
P&C Meeting 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

15 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

16 
 
Assembly A2 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
5 
 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

21 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
6 
 

26 
Creaney Cross 
Country 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

27 
 
 
 
  
 
Kindy Yellow 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

30 
Assembly E2 
 
One Big Voice 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
7 

Sept 

2 
Japanese Drum 
Incursion PM 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

3 
Faction Jump’s and 
Throw’s 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

6 
Faction Carnival 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
8 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

10 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

11 
 
 
P&C Meeting 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
9 
 

16 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

17 
Interschool 
Jumps/Throw’s and 
Distance Run 
 
Kindy Yellow 

18 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

19 
Interschool 
Carnival 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

20 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

 
WK 
10 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Yellow 

25 
School of Thought 
– Outdoor Year 5/6 
 
Parent open night 

Kindy Blue 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindy Blue 

27 
Last Day for 
Students 
 
Assembly Music 
 
Kindy Blue 
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